
 
 

MOCA GRAND OF NEW MEXICO 

2023-2024 

PRESIDENT MESSAGE #2-SEPTEMBER 

 
HAPPY Fall !! 

 

I hope the closure of your summer was spectacular. Now it is time to start working on our Auxiliary 

programs.  

 

• Our first CofA will be on September 30, 2023 at Auxiliary LOCO #7.  We will have a our 

meeting, and then we will go to PAWS AND STRIPES to tour the facility. This is my special 

project for the year. Danielle Garcia is the Chairman for this event.  Look for information to 

come out the first of September.  

• My inspector, Barbara Santillanes, has already started her inspections. We will schedule our 

inspections with each auxiliary president in the next few weeks.   

 

Grand Chairman-Please submit a promotional to Grand Secretary Louise Salas by the 25th of each 

month with a cc to me. She will then send them out at the beginning of each month and will forward 

them to Gordon Lam to place on the NM Cootie Webpage. (This is one of the old things we used do 

do that we are starting back up again).  

 

• We do have a Grand Group page on Facebook. Please join it today…it is  

 

❤     MOCA-Grand of NM ❤     

 

• Our top goals will be REPORTING, MEMBERSHIP, and HOSPITAL work. Please look at 

the Supreme book to see what our expectations are for the year.   

 

Until next month…REPORT REPORT REPORT….Keep them smiling in beds of white.  

 

Shirlee Frias 
 

Grand of New Mexico President 

2023-2024 (second time around) 


